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In our Early Years 
class, we've continued our   
learning about the 'Big Wide 

World' by going on a journey to many different countries with the 
vibrant story, 'My Granny Went to Market'.  

We've used the beautiful illustrations to inspire our own jour-
ney projects. The children have chosen a set-
ting, vehicle and used this to create moving 
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This week in our English lessons, Year 1 and 2 have been looking at the poem 
'Rain'.  

We linked it back to our focus text of Lila and the Secret of Rain and thought 
carefully about why rain is important and how it helps us.  

The children had lots of fun performing the poem, thinking about adding sound 
effects with musical instruments and emphasising different words for effect.  

We then explored rhyming words and the children had a go at writing their 
own rhyming poem about rain, taking inspiration from the original poem. They 
came up with some fantatstic ideas and were able to perform their own poems 

too. Maybe we have some authors-in-the-making 
in Year 1 and 2! 
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Our new sports kit 

We are excited to announce the arrival of our new sports kit.   

Last year, Mr Rellis entered our school into a completion with the Premier 
League Sports Stars.   

We were one of the winning teams and our new kit arrived in school today.  
Mr Rellis and a selection of our Year 6 pupils will be showcasing this at a     
football tournament after Easter and other children will wear the kit with pride 
at future sporting events when they represent our school. 

Here are Phoebe and Toby modelling it for the newsletter, don’t they look 
smart? 
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Last week, the children in Years 3 and 4      
visited Lunt Roman Fort in Baginton.     
 
The fort has been fully           
excavated and partially          
reconstructed using the same 
tools and techniques that the 
military engineers of the Roman 
Army would have used. The trip  
allowed us to further explore 
our topic, ‘Emperors and       

Empires.’ 
 
The children saw large and impressive 
wooden gates and walls, made like they 
used to be long ago and all enjoyed pre-
tending to be Roman soldiers.  The chil-
dren learned some Latin words and  had 
a go at marching and found out that    
Roman soldiers would shout "sin" and 

"dex" as they marched.  
 
The children had the opportunity to explore the museum 

and learn about the armour soldiers wore and the weapons 
they carried. Luke, got to dress up as a   soldier named 
Brutus. 
 
Later, they At the end of their exciting trip, 
the children visited the eastern gate and 
ditches and learned how they were used 
when the soldiers fought the Celts.  

It was a fun, interesting and informative trip that helped 
the children to understand more about Roman times and 
how soldiers lived and fought. 
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The children have written thank you letters to their hosts at Lunt 
Fort.  Here is Amanda’s beautifully written example which 
demonstrates her understanding of the features of a letter.  
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This week in 5/6 the children have been learning about emergency aid. 

They talked about the importance of remaining level-headed and calm when 
faced with an emergency in order to keep everyone involved safe. 

They learned how and when to put someone in the recovery position and had 
great fun practising on their partner. 

With the knowledge they had gained, the children were 
able to create comic strips to show what to do 
in the case of different emergency scenarios.  
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Below is Deedee’s fantastic comic strip that explaining what to do if you cut yourself: 



UN Convention on the Rights of the 
Child 

Holi 
As part of our Religious Education in school and to support children’s spiritual, moral, 
social and cultural development, we held Holi celebrations in school last Thursday.  
This event supported the development of each child’s learning about different         
religions and the appreciation that people hold differing views.  

Holi is a popular and significant Hindu festival celebrated as the Festival of Colours, 
Love, and Spring.  As part of celebrations, people often throw coloured powder at 
each other as part of the ceremonies. 

Kalpesh led dance workshops throughout the day with all children and led our grand 
finale.  Thank you to parents, carers and other family members who joined us for 
this.   
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Science Week and World Wildlife Day 

                                  Home Learning Task  

We are very lucky that our local housing developers ‘Davis and Barrett 
homes’ have donated bee and bat boxes for our school grounds to share 
awareness and importance of protecting our local wildlife. 

 

We would like you to take part in a task to teach our community how     
important bees and bats are for our environment and green spaces. You can 
choose to research either bats or bees and then present your information 
clearly in the form of a poster or a leaflet.  

 

Please send completed posters and leaflets to Mrs Hill by the 9th April. All 
participants will receive a sticker, a small chocolate and will be entered    
into a prize draw. Three names will be picked out to attend an afternoon at 
Campion School, joining in with exciting Science fair workshops which will 
be running in the Summer Term.  



Thank you to the families who  

attended our Easter Egg Bingo on Monday and to those 
that purchased a raffle ticket to win our giant egg.   

The winner of this magnificent prize was Jaicob whose 
ticket was drawn in assembly on Friday.   

I would also like to thank our wonderful staff who not only gave up 
their own time to host the event but also donated all of the prizes.  
The event raised £163 for school funds.  

We hope that all of our families have a lovely Easter       
Holiday, we are looking forward to welcoming children back      

 to school on Monday 
 8th April for an  

 exciting Summer Term. 
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Thank you to those families who have booked on 
to our Onside Coaching holiday HAF  club. 

 

Mr Rellis and colleagues are looking forward to seeing the children. 

 

Please note, this club is now FULLY BOOKED.   

Please do not come unless you have received confirma-
tion that your child has been allocated a space.  
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Article 5, Parental Guidance, Article 18, Parental responsibility 

Please look out for separate emails 
regarding parents     evenings      
taking place after Easter.  These will take place during the 
week beginning 8th April and the email that you will      

receive will left you know which day is scheduled for your child’s class. 

It is important that ALL children have a parent/ carer attend their parents evening 
session. This is an important opportunity to share  your child’s successes in school, 
share information about the progress they are making, any specific support           
requirements that they may have and is an opportunity to develop vital partnership 
working to ensure the best outcomes for your child.  If you feel that you need a 
longer session then please let your child’s teacher know and they will be happy to 
make a separate appointment on an alternative date. 

Spring Term                                  *= New additions to the diary dates 

March 

Monday 25th March – Friday 5th 
April 

Easter Holiday 

We return to school following the Easter Holiday on 
Monday 8th April. 

We are looking forward to seeing all of our children 
and families for an exciting Summer Term. 

 



 



 

Uniform Shop: We are pleased to  
announce that there will be a second 
hand uniform sale on Tuesday the 9th of 
April at 3pm after school in the  
Reception area outside Mrs Hendriksen’s 

office.  
 
All items 50p and donations of pre-loved (and good condition) uniform 
is much appreciated.  
 
There will also be other items for sale so pop along on the 9th of April 
and take a look.  
 
If you are interested in helping to run any future shop dates please do 
let us know or come down to chat with Emma our community        
champion on the 9th at 3pm to find out more.  
 
Emma.hills@trustgreen.com 

 
 
Summer fair: We are currently working 
with our Community Champion, Emma, to   
explore whether we have the resources to run 
a school summer fair this year.  Such events 

are usually run in partnership between parents and carers and school 
staff and volunteers (to plan, organise and run stalls at the event) would 
be required.  
 
If you like the idea of helping out and getting involved in this then 
speak to Emma. She can be contacted on Emma.hills@trustgreen.com. 
 
The first planning meeting will be in mid April so please do let us know 
by Thursday the 9th of April if you are interested in getting involved.  



Job Opportunities 

As our school grows and our pupil numbers increase, we will be 
advertising for additional staff so that we can meet the needs of     

       all of our pupils. 

 

Lighthorne Heath Primary School is looking to appoint a Clerical/Finance 
Assistant to join our existing School Administrator. The Clerical/Finance   
Assistant will assist in the main office as well as being responsible for      
finance administration. Further details are available in the job description 
availiable via the QR code below.   

You will be required to work Monday to Friday 8.30 am to 5.30 pm with a 
one hour lunch break. The post is term time only. 

Key Requirements 
We are looking for someone who is able to work as part of a team as well as 
on your own initiative.  
You should be able to communicate with our pupils, staff, parents and carers 
in a friendly manner whilst understanding the need for confidentiality and 
sometimes compassion. 
The role requires someone with a minimum of English and Maths GCSE or equivalent and 
some prior office experience. 

 

 

We are looking for a reliable, committed and hardworking Midday Supervisor to join 
our existing team. 
 

The hours of work are Monday to Friday 12 noon to 1.00 pm term time only. 

The post will be advertised on WM Jobs next week and you should apply as per 
the advert details. 

Please copy this link in to your browser for further information.  https://
www.wmjobs.co.uk/ 

 

Mrs Manley  or Mrs Westwood would be happy to provide more information about these 
roles and would be happy to answer any questions that you may have.  

Midday Supervisor Vacancy 

https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/
https://www.wmjobs.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

Nursery & Reception 

Mrs Hartley and Mrs Manley have chosen Joshua as their learn-
ing hero this week. Joshua has been using a wider range of vo-
cabulary to communicate with other children and the grown 
ups. He often uses his manners and says 'please' and 'thank 
you'. Well done Joshua! 

 

Years 1 & 2 

Isla R has been trying really hard in all areas of her learning. She is 
showing great determination with her work and is putting in so 
much effort, especially with her writing. We hope that Isla keeps 

up all of her hard work!  

Years 3 & 4 

Miss Singh has chosen Luke as this week's hero for his outstanding 
behaviour and active participation during our school trip to the 
Lunt Roman Fort. Luke embraced the role of Brutus with en-

thusiasm and responsibility, listening attentively to the 
guides and fully immersing himself in character. Well 

done, Luke!  

Years 5 & 6 

Mrs Cox’s hero this week is Darcey for a fantastic result in her NFER 
reading test and for her hard work during our story writing        
lessons.  Keep up the great work, Darcey. 
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